
BOARD OF MEDICINE 
PUBLIC HEARING 

 
MINUTES 

 
DECEMBER 13, 2002 

 
 
 
MEMBERS PRESENT:  Harry C. Beaver, M.D., Chair 
     J. Kirkwood Allen, Citizen Member 

Robert P. Nirschl, M.D. 
Dianne L. Reynolds-Cane, M.D. 
Kenneth J. Walker, M.D. 
Jerry R. Willis, DC 

 
STAFF PRESENT:   William L. Harp, M.D., Executive Director 
     Ola Powers, Deputy Executive Director of  

   Licensure 
Karen Perrine, Deputy Executive Director of  
   Discipline 
Kate Nosbisch, Deputy Executive Director of  
   Physician Profile 
Robert Nebiker, Director, DHP 
Elaine Yeatts, Senior Regulatory Analyst 
Roscoe Roberts, Assistant Attorney General 
Deborah A. Ordiway, Recording Secretary 

 
GUESTS PRESENT:  Warren Koontz, MD; Bill McKelway, Richmond 
Times-Dispatch; Gene Kastelberg, MD; John Talmadge, DC, Virginia 
Chiropractic Association; William E. Ashworth, DC; Virginia Chiropractic 
Association; Susan Ward, VHHA; David H. Kaluszka, DC, Virginia Chiropractic 
Association; Michael D. Johnson, DC, Virginia Chiropractic Association; and 
Robin Farmer, Richmond Times Dispatch 
 
 
There was no public comment on the proposed amendments for periodic review. 


